CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
30th March, 2009 

Meeting commenced:
  9.05 a.m.
"
ended:
10.45 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillor Devine

OFFICERS:
Alan Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services 



Mike Bleese - Head of Human Resources



Debbie Brown - Assistant Director of Human Resources (Employment 






and Work Force Planning)



David Horsler - Assistant Director of Human Resources (Organisational 






Development) 



Anthony Rich - City Solicitor



John Tanner - Head of Customer Services 



Geoff Topping - Assistant Director of Corporate Services (Accountancy 






and Exchequer)



Mike Relph - Senior Committee Administrator 
1.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

2.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

It was agreed that the record of briefing held on 23rd March, 2009, be submitted to the next meeting. 

3.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE

John Tanner gave an update with regard to the collection of Council Tax, Business Rates and Arrears.

4.
FILLING OF VACANT POSTS

Debbie Brown gave an update with regard to the current position on the filling of vacant posts within the authority.

RESOLVED:
THAT the filling of vacant posts be dealt with as agreed.
5.
A580 EAST LANCASHIRE ROAD RESURFACING SCHEME

RESOLVED:
THAT authority be granted to proceed with the capital proposal in respect of the resurfacing scheme on the A580 East Lancashire Road (Ellenbrook Road to Mosley Common Road - Westbound).

6.
WINDOW RENEWAL TURNPIKE HOUSE

RESOLVED:
THAT authority be granted to proceed with the capital proposal in respect of the window renewal of the first and second floors at Turnpike House, Eccles New Road, Weaste.
7.
ORGANISATIONAL DEVELOPMENT AND TRAINING - THINK EFFICIENCY RESTRUCTURE

David Horsler submitted a report indicating that a recommendation of the Think Efficiency review was the establishment of a common function to provide organisational development and training support to the Council, and other services, where there was a statutory development role.  The report went on to outline the new structure to achieve this role, which was to be implemented on 1st April, 2009.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposal organisational development and training structure be endorsed, subject to the concerns detailed in paragraph 5.3 of the report now submitted.




(2) THAT the staff comments regarding the restructure as detailed in Appendix L to the report, be noted.

8.
GATEWAY CENTRES

Alan Westwood reported that it was necessary for the City Council to enter into an interface agreement with the Salford Primary Care Trust (PCT) in relation to the day-to-day operation, and management, of the three Gateway Centres located within the City.  


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to entering into interface agreements with Salford PCT with regard to the operation of the Gateway Centres.

9.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.
10.
VOLUNTARY EARLY RETIREMENTS

Geoff Topping reported on two applications for voluntary early retirement from the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate, and one application for voluntary severance from the Children’s Services Directorate.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the applications for voluntary early retirement and voluntary severance, as summarised above.

11.
HUMAN RESOURCES RESTRUCTURE

Debbie Brown submitted a report detailing the proposed restructure of the Human Resources (HR) function, as a result of the wider Think Efficiency review, as well as working towards a different approach to service delivery to ensure consistency of advice and support, together with a flexible approach to responding to peaks in service demand.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed restructure of the HR function be approved, and implemented, with effect from 1st July, 2009.

12.
2009 PAY CLAIM

Debbie Brown submitted a briefing note with regard to initial negotiations, and likely outcome of the 2009 pay claim.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

13.
BENEFIT OVERPAYMENT WRITE-OFFS

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report requesting approval to the write-off of benefit overpayment accounts at £126,519.34.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the write-off of benefit overpayments as summarised above.

14.
COUNCIL TAX WRITE-OFFS

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report seeking approval to council tax write-offs amounting to £1,652, 337.71, together with write-ons amounting to £206,834.64.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the writing-off and writing-on of the respective council tax payments summarised above.

15.
BUSINESS RATES - WRITE-OFF ARRANGEMENTS

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report seeking approval to the writing-off of business rate debts amounting to £293,692.49.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the writing-off of business rate debts as summarised above.

16.
WRITE-OFF OF FORMER TENANT ARREARS

The Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration and the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a joint report seeking approval to the write-off of former tenant arrears totalling £95,431.25, which had been identified as irrecoverable by Salix Homes.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the writing-off of former tenant arrears as summarised above.

17.
PROGRAMME MANAGER - THINK EFFICIENCY

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report seeking approval to the establishment of a post of Programme Manager - Think Efficiency.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the establishment of the post of Programme Manager as summarised above.

18.
ECONOMIC RECESSION - IMPACT 

John Tanner and Geoff Topping provided an update in relation to the current and potential impact the economic recession was having on the City, its residents and businesses, and the actions the City Council were taking to minimise these.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
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